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Ref. n. 345     - Presidents of European Archery Federation
Roma, July 4, 2005                  c.c.    EMAU Council Members

Dear President,
As you already know, Dr. Ugur Erdener has been elected new President of FITA during the 

FITA Congress which was held in Madrid on 19 June 2005. He succeeded Mr. Jim Easton, who was 
FITA President for 16 years.

Dr. Erdener, after this election, retired from the EMAU presidency, and during the EMAU 
Council meeting held in Madrid on 24 June, appointed Mr. Klaus Lindau as acting President till 
next Congress.

We all thank Dr. Erdener for his effort for the development of the archery in Europe and to 
have transformed this Union in an efficient structure.

We would like to let you know some decisions taken by the last Council meeting:

- Elective Congress
As I told you, Mr. Klaus Lindau is the new EMAU Acting President and he will manage the next 
Elective Congress, which will be held in Jaen (Spain) on 12 March 2006.

The deadline to present eventual motions is 12 December.

- Calendar of the Grand Prix competitions 2006
  1st leg May 10-13 Porec (Croatia)
  2nd leg             June 7-10 Antalya (Turkey)       
  Final leg                    July 5-8                      Olbia (Sardinia-Italy)  
  All the competitions will be run following 70 m. Round and should host both Recurve and 
Compound Divisions

- Dates for Grand Prix 2007
  1st leg May 2-5
  2nd leg May 30-June 2
  3rd leg June 20-23

- European Outdoor Target Championship 2006
  Athens will organize the European Target Championship which will be held on 2-5 August 2006. 
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- Junior Development Committee
The system of the elections of the Junior Development Committee will change in the next EMAU 
Congress. In fact after the last Congress decision to have a Judges and a DTAC Committees whose 
members will be elected by the Congress, the Council decided to prepare a motion for the next 
Congress to elect also the members of the Junior Committee. In this way all the EMAU Committees 
will be elected by the Congress. 
This year, according to the existing rules, the elections could be held during the Open Team 
Captains annual meeting in Silkeborg (Denmark) on 19 August. During the meeting the participants 
will decide if they want to have an election there or if they want to have an election directly next  
year during the EMAU Congress. 

In any way, if you wish to candidate one of your coach as member of the JDC, please, send 
the candidature to the EMAU Secretariat (Via Vitorchiano 70, 00189 Roma – e-mail: 
media@fitarco-italia.org) before 31st July 2005. The candidates should be the coaches or team 
captain who are really working with cadets and/or juniors and are almost always in Junior Cup 
tournaments.

Best regards

   Marinella Pisciotti
   Secretary General
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